BATH ROW MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the meeting on October 16th 2019
Meeting started at 6.15pm

In the chair on this occasion was John Binns   
Present:-    Steven Elliott  (SE)    Pat Meads(PM)  Marie Sharpley (MS)  John Binns  (JB) 





Minutes:-  Marie Sharpley  (MS)
    









  









      









Action
	1
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Satya Devi
The group was notified by SE that Ros Jamieson had now left the Practice.


	

	2
	 Minutes of the last meeting

There were some problems at the last meeting (21/8/2019) These were discussed and some amendments will need to be made before those minutes are finally agreed.
 A meeting was not held in September.

	SE

	3
	Matters Arising
There were several which will be addressed with above.
	

	4
	Update from the Practice  

 SE reported that a new GP – Dr Mansoor (female) has joined the Practice and is completing her induction programme at present.  She will be available for appointments from this Friday and will be working Wed/Thurs/Fridays.
Another GP will be joining the Practice from January 2020.  This brings the full quota to 7 GPs.

SE said that an Advanced  Nurse Practitioner  would still be an advantage to the Practice if that position could be filled.  This will result in increased appointment availability.
SE also told the meeting that Bath Row Medical Practice has now become a Hub for the Edgbaston area (like Harborne Medical Practice. This will mean providing 16 hours of extended access appointments at evenings and weekends.  The partners will be taking on these extra hours at present, but are also looking to cover 6 of these hours by a further GP/Nurse appointment.  Extra reception staff will also be needed before this additional work can be undertaken.
The Practice is almost ready to launch ‘blood test results by telephone’ Only basic results will be given eg ‘ normal’, if anything problematic had been identified, a GP appointment will be needed to discuss.


	SE

	5
	CCG Update 

MS did not attend the last meeting of the PPG Forum on the 18th September at Birmingham City Football Club, but passed on the following information about the event:-
Margaret Harries – Lead Nurse for Older Adults, University Hospitals Birmingham NHS Foundation Trust gave a presentation on elderly care with a particular focus on the issue of ‘delirium’

Mary Parkes, Sherwood House PPG presented ‘Shared Learning from our PPGs’ which outlined what their PPG is doing, such as quarterly newsletters, walking groups, coffee mornings, campaigns, surveys and open events.  The forum also looked at ways to recruit new members through leaflets, surveys, notice board information, although nothing new which Bath Row has not already tried.
Tony Green from Monkspath PPG talked about University Hospitals Birmingham and Babylon Healthcare.  The forum made a request to the CCG for an update from UHB at a future forum.

Permission to Smile.  Martin Graham  - founder of this city wide initiative suggested that banners and posters re the above could be placed in Practice waiting rooms to encourage patients to start conversations.  One member mentioned a Practice writing to patients to ask if they are lonely or bored and to get in touch.  Apparently, there was an overwhelming response.
The date of the next forum is 28th November at Solihull College.

	MS

	6
	Action Plan 2019-20
(i)  PPG Notice Board/Waiting Room Screens
MS gave SE a draft heading for the proposed notice board and will arrange to see him at the Practice to look at the board and discuss. There was nothing new to report re the screens
(ii) PPG Newsletter
JB submitted a poem about old age and as October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month, MS will write an article about Breast Cancer Screening.
(iii) NAPP item – Can PPGs help combat loneliness among the elderly in your community?
The PPG have hit stalemate here.  We are ready to take this further, but need help from the Practice i.e for appropriate patients to be identified.
(iv) Review Patients Letters
Nothing further to report on this.

	All  

	7

	Any Other Business
 MS asked if there is any chance of PPG meetings being held during the day or at least earlier than at present.   SE and the present PPG members had no objections.  SE will speak to SD to see what she can manage. (due to work commitments)
SE passed round a letter from Ruth Smith – Arthritis Action’s area co-ordinator who would like us to spread the word about a local support group at St Luke’ Church Centre.  She is also willing to come along to one of our PPG meetings.  The group agreed, but it was not thought appropriate until the New Year.
JB and PM will not be at the November meeting.  Neither will JB be able to attend the December meeting,


	

	
	The date of the next full meeting will therefore be on Wednesday, 20th November 2019        
(Subject to change due to numbers)
	


